BOARD OF DIRECTORS' MEETING

February 22, 2018
Members Present


Members Absent
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Traci Schrade
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Louise Buchholz
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Linda Heller








Heike Petersen (Phone)
Jerri Spear (Phone)

Howard McCormick (Phone)

Kent Jostes (Phone)

Rod Pelton (Phone)

ROLL CALL: Michael Ehrmann, President, called the meeting to order.  A quorum was present.
EXECUTIVE SESSION: None. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Motion was made and seconded (Bruns/Kinnie) to approve the January 25, 2018 minutes as written.  All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carries.

AGENDA ADDITIONS:  Magnolia Shower Remodel
CORRESPONDENCE: None.
FINANCIAL REPORT: Finance Director Schrade presented the January, 2018 financials.  Motion was made and seconded (Kinnie/Petersen) to accept the financial reports (see attached reports) as presented.  All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carries.

OLD BUSINESS: Director Roth called for an Executive Session regarding personnel.
NEW BUSINESS: The Retirement Plan Audit and policy reviews are not ready yet, will present them at the March meeting. 
AGENDA ADDITIONS: Magnolia Shower Bids: Reviewed the bids from Stebakken Construction and Schrade Property Solutions for the remodeling of the downstairs shower at Magnolia.  Stebakken bid $5399.78 with an additional $549.60 for shower door, if added.  Schrade Property Solutions bid $7440.00 which included glass shower door and Onyx shower base and wall panels.  Discussion was held on the difference between the Onyx shower base and the fiberglass shower kit.  Motion was made (Kinnie/Petersen) to go with the Schrade Property Solution bid for a total of $7440.00.  All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carries.
Public Comments: There were no audience/public comments.

Meeting adjourned.

As a reminder: ***the telephone conference number is 1-877-820-7831 and the Participant Pass Code is 8058169, followed by the # sign.  The Board meeting for March 29, 2018 will begin at 6:30 pm at the Administration Office, 617 South 10th Avenue, Sterling.
